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Dear Parents and Carers,

As you will be aware the school was inspected by Ofsted on 10th/11th October. Yesterday we received the report. It will be published by Ofsted on Friday but we are allowed to share the findings with you before then.

Whilst parts of the report are disappointing, it is worth noting that the Ofsted framework was reworked and made even more rigorous in September 2016. Even though the overall grading of ‘Requires Improvement’ is not what we hoped for, there are many positives in the report including our FSU being judged as ‘Good’. We are also pleased that the areas the inspectors identified were areas we had already started working on as a school. In fact the Ofsted team have said that one of the many strengths of the school is the current leadership: ‘The recent appointments of the acting headteacher and executive headteacher have been very positive for the school’  ‘Leaders are well supported by governors, who provide a strong degree of challenge and hold leaders to account.’ 

The Governors are delighted to confirm that we are able to build on this and have been given permission by CAST to keep Mrs Taylor-Bashford as Acting Headteacher for the foreseeable future.

One of the main focuses of the report is that teaching and learning does not extend or support the most able disadvantaged children or those children with SEN. While the majority of the children attain above or in line with national average and make above or expected progress we agree that not all children make as much progress as they could with greater challenge. As a school we have been addressing this with focussed staff training and support. We have also been looking at providing effective feedback when marking books and ensuring that any low level disruption in class (e.g. pencil tapping, whispering) is quickly dealt with.

The report recognises much of the good work that is going on every day in school. It says: 

· ‘Children are well looked after, taught effectively and make good progress in the early years.’

· ‘The acting headteacher and executive headteacher are driven by a strong moral purpose. They care about the school and are committed to making rapid improvements. These leaders understand the importance of an ambitious culture in which all are encouraged to achieve their best. As a result they have established higher expectations of pupils and staff.’

· ‘Senior leaders have successfully secured the support of staff to make the necessary improvements. Staff are rising to the challenge because they feel valued by leaders, who are working effectively with them in an open and honest way.’

The report was also very positive about our safeguarding of children saying ‘check and processes to ensure that pupils are kept safe are robust and comprehensive.’

We believe the report recognises how St Joseph’s is now moving upwards and still has much to be proud of. We also strongly believe that with your continued support St Joseph’s will continue to make rapid improvements.

We are sure some of you may wish to read the full report so it has gone on the school website today. (To print it for everyone would have been over 2,250 pages!) If you have any questions or comments for us we have put a box by the Office. Please put your name and telephone number or email if you wish to be contacted with regards to your comment. 

Best wishes 

Nicky Taylor-Bashford   &    Sandi Forte
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